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CITY OF COMMERCE 
AGENDA REPORT 

 Item No.: ____ 

 
TO: HONORABLE CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

 

SUBJECT: A RESOLUTION (1) APPROVING ALL AMERICAN ASPHALT TO 
PROCEED WITH CITYWIDE PAINTING OF CURB HOUSE 
NUMBERINGS FOR ALL RESIDENTIAL STREETS IN THE 
AMOUNT OF $25,700 (2) AUTHORIZE FINANCE TO USE 
$25,700 FROM THE CONSTRUCTION CONTINGENCY 
AMOUNT APPROVED AS PART OF THE FY 2015-2016 
ANNUAL PAVEMENT REHABILITATION PROGRAM (PW 
PROJECT NO. 2015-15) CONSTRUCTION CONTRACT ON 
JUNE 7, 2016. 

 
MEETING DATE: March 21, 2017 
 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Per request from Councilwoman Lilia Leon, it is requested that the City Council approve 
the following: 

 

1. Authorize All American Asphalt to proceed with citywide painting of curb house 
numberings for all residential streets pursuant to the previously approved FY 
2015-2016 Annual Pavement Rehabilitation Program (PW Project No. 2015-15) 
Construction Contract on June 7, 2016, in the amount of $25,700; and, 
 

2. Authorizes finance to use $25,700 from the previously approved contingency 
amount of $322,200 pursuant to the previously approved FY 2015-2016 Annual 
Pavement Rehabilitation Program (PW Project No. 2015-15) Construction 
Contract on June 7, 2016.  

 

BACKGROUND: 
 
As part of the FY 2015-2016 Annual Pavement Rehabilitation Program (PW Project No. 
2015-15), the City painted 1100 curb house numberings as part of the scope of work 
within the project limits.  
 
The scope did not include City-wide number painting.  Per request from Councilwoman 
Leon it is proposed that curbside house numbering be expanded Citywide. Staff has 
negotiated for the remaining 2000 locations at the price of $12.85, totaling $25,700 for 
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the remaining 2000 curbside house numbering.  This amount is within the approved 
budget and paid from the City Council approved contingency amount of $322,200. 
 

ANALYSIS: 
 
Painting house numbers on street curbs provides a clear and visible means of 
identifying property addresses. This in turn can improve safety by providing faster 
emergency response times, as well as facilitate the delivery of goods and services. 
 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
1. Approve staff recommendation 
2. Disapprove staff recommendation 
3. Provide further direction to staff 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
There is no additional fiscal impact.  
 
The $25,700 cost to complete the citywide residential streets will come from the 
previously approved construction contingency in the amount of $322,200.  
 
RELATIONSHIP TO STRATEGIC GOALS: 
 
This item is related to a specific 2016 Strategic Goal to “develop and implement a 
sustainable CIP Program to ensure the quality of existing infrastructure and support 
future plans for the City and develop and invest in infrastructure and beautification 
projects that support economic growth.” 
 
ATTACHMENT: 
 
Resolution 
 
Recommended by: Maryam Babaki, Director of Public Works & Development Services 
Reviewed by: Vilko Domic, Finance Director 
Approved as to form: Eduardo Olivo, City Attorney 
Respectfully submitted by: Matthew Rodriguez, Interim City Administrator 
 


